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CHAIRMAN HOHEISEL AND COMMITTEE: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak to the Committee today in support of HB 2195.  
 
Schools across Kansas are dealing with an unprecedented shortage of qualified teachers. 
Many factors have contributed to the decline in the number of people wanting to remain 
within the teaching profession. This problem was greatly exacerbated by the COVID pandemic. 
One source of relief is our pool of retired teachers. Averaging almost 900 retirees per year, 
Kansas has seen more than 2,800 educators retire since 2019. 
 
We believe HB 2195 provides a means of helping retirees to re-enter the profession and the 
schools wanting to hire them. The Kansas State Board of Education appreciates this legislative 
effort in support of Kansas education. 
 
We thank you for the opportunity to support HB 2195 and ask the Committee to send the bill 
to the full House for its consideration. 
 


